Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA, on Tuesday, May 6, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer and Joseph Thompson.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Water Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Sewer Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, and Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell was remote on Teams.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston said the water plant was without power for 52 hours.
Kevin Johnston said that Flagger Training is scheduled for May 14, 2025.
Kevin Johnston said the new used truck is in service.
President James Bair asked if the water was muddy.
Kevin Johnston said yes.
Kevin Johnston updated the ground water survey and said that Modern Pump has not given a schedule yet of when they are coming.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Bryan Borger said that overall, the plant is doing well.
Bryan Borger said that Brady Shope and Dylan McClellan had passed their DEP test.
Bryan Borger said that Kent Moyer and Dalton Dick will need to go to the Pocono’s, where the next testing will take place.
Bryan Borger said the WETT Testing is complete.
Vice-President David Fortson wanted to know about the security at the sewer plant.
There was a discussion on security and all is good there.
Bryan Borger said the big pumps that were ordered came in.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Qian Zhang said the NPDES permit renewal is due and Heather from GHD is working on this.
Qian Zhang said the Chapter 94 is in and we have not received any responses back from DEP.
Qian Zhang said that DEP wanted the water loss report and Kevin Johnston had already sent this in and we are below 20%.
There was a discussion on the water leak in Smithfield on 10th Street from Strickler’s to Mt. Vernon.
Councilman Terry Green said he believes it is over by Treasure Trove.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said that WSL, Inc., has submitted their application for payment no. 2 for the amphitheater restroom project in the amount of $23,300.47.
The Water & Sewer Committee recommends a motion to approve the application for payment #2 from WSL, Inc., for the amphitheater restroom project in the amount of $23,300.47.
Chris Stevens thanked Bryan and Kevin for their hard work during the storms.
Chris Stevens said that Penelec had cost us about $10,000 in diesel fuel because of being without power.
Chris Stevens said we are waiting on Modern Pump to do the groundwater testing.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:59 PM.
Minutes were taken by Borough Manager Chris Stevens
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